Parish Council Report
July 2015
Following the resignation of our Clerk, Joanna Bloomfield, the Council advertised for a replacement.  We received two applications, both excellent candidates, and, after interviews, we have appointed Rebecca Butcher.  She will be taking over immediately, but with help from Joanna over the summer.  Joanna has been an excellent clerk and we are very sorry to lose her, but we are confident we have a suitable replacement in Rebecca.
Many of you will already be aware (from our Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator Cllr Jackie Morton), that there has been a worrying spate of burglaries from sheds and garages over the last weeks, as well as reports of ‘suspicious’ behaviour around the village.  Jackie emphasised the need to be extra vigilant about locking sheds and also to note registration numbers of cars and vans acting oddly.  She is always happy to receive reports of anything villagers are concerned about, even if it turns out to be absolutely innocent.  Her number is 633493.
The PC had a special meeting to discuss a Planning Application for the erection of four low-cost houses and two retirement bungalows on the field next to Marton Court. We submitted a number of objections (which are detailed in the Minutes of this special meeting on 4th July), and the consultation period for this application was extended to the end of July.

The Parish Council agreed to take over responsibility for insuring the Bonfire Night, and to comply with the insurance policy we are required to ensure that training is provide for all those involved in letting off the fireworks.  We have therefore commissioned a half-day training session by the Fire Service which will be available to any volunteer involved.  It has to be during the day on a week day; if you would like to join this training session, please contact Cllr Gaynor Davy with your name and availability.  We are hoping to do this in August.
The (very expensive) new surface under the climbing frame in the Recreation Field was installed in some of the hottest weather for decades: we hope it provides some soft landings for our youngsters.
Fly-tipping continues to be a problem around the parish. While councillors are happy to be told about this, the quickest way to get it dealt with is to contact Rugby Borough Council (01788 533335) with the details:  i.e. nature of the tipped rubbish and its precise location.

Best wishes 
Diana Turner, 

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be at 7.30pm on 
Tuesday 15th September in the Birbury. 
Everyone Welcome
